
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, June 26, 2022 

Dear Parishioners,   
 On this last weekend of June, the Church, after celebrating three differing 
Solemnities, now returns to Ordinary time, namely the 13th Sunday.  In our gos-
pel for this weekend, we find Jesus our His journey to Jerusalem.  In this journey, 
He is going through Samaria, but the Samaritans would not welcome Him.  It is 
interesting to note that two of Jesus’ followers, namely James and John, were 
ready to call down fire upon the Samaritans because of their attitude toward Jesus.  
It’s interesting to note that these two apostles apparently had a temper as they 
know as “sons of thunder.”  Being patient, Jesus rebukes them as they head to an-
other village.  Then we find Jesus calling people as He goes to follow Him.  But 
the invitations were rejected with a variety of excuses.  One expects to find an 
easy life if accepted, but Jesus reminds him that He has no permanent home.  An-
other would follow but found an excuse to bury his father.  The request to bury 
seems simple enough but Jesus uses the occasion to teach that the kingdom must 
me more important than any considerations of the world.  Whatever the case, Je-
sus continues to extend the invitation to follow Him in each of our lives.  And 
what excuse to do we have in not accepting?   
 This weekend is the last weekend that Fr. Pawel Luczak will be with us.  
After serving the Lord here for two years, Fr. Pawel will be transferred to St. 
Thomas Church, Newton, Illinois, and to St. Mary Church, in Ste. Marie, Illinois.  
Since I am well acquainted with both of these parishes, I can say that these two 
parishes are excellent assignments for him and that as parochial vicar in both of 
these places, he will do rather well as he continues to learn the ropes of being a 
pastor.  Since this is his last weekend with us, there will be a reception for him 
after all of our Masses in the cafeteria of the Church.  Please join Fr. Pawel and 
thank him for his service to our parish.   
 Then next Friday, July 1st, we welcome Fr. Zachary Samples as our new 
parochial vicar.  He is newly ordained, and we look forward to his service and 
priestly ministry here among us at St. Peter Church.   
 Also, this week from Thursday to Sunday, I will be at the Men’s Cursillo 
out at Quincy North Campus, serving as the spiritual director.  I ask your prayers 
for all of us, team and candidates, as we open our lives and hearts to the gift of the 
Holy Spirit.   
 As I announced at three of the Masses last weekend, we will begin to say 
the St. Michael the Archangel prayer after the final blessing and before the final 
song.  The prayer will be shown on the screen, and I ask you to join in and pray it 
together.  The Bishop has asked all of the parishes to pray this prayer. 
 On July 9th, to commemorate the 125th anniversary of the death of Vener-
able Servant of God Augustine Tolton, Bishop Paprocki will lead a procession 
from St. Peter’s Church to Fr. Tolton’s grave in St. Peter Cemetery, where he will 
offer the Holy Mass.  The procession will begin at 10:00 a.m. and the Mass will 
begin at 11:00 a.m.  If unable to walk it, you may park near the cemetery for the 
Mass.  Chairs and bottled water will be available, but you might bring your own.   

Next Meeting       
 

This Fall 
To Be Determined 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
 
  

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Determined - This Fall 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:30-8:00 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for updates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

June 27-July 3, 2022 
 

27. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Pat Ellerbrock 
28. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Special Intention 
29. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Peggy McKenna 
30. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Jerry Kroner 
1. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Mary Talken 
2. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Gertrude Costigan 
2. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Merle Hellhake 
3. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dee Burnham 
3. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Don Christ 
3. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday & Thursday 
8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  
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Week of June 26, 2022 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 
Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 
Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 

.  

Welcome! 
   Please welcome to our parish family Ryan Dietrich &    
Jenna Zanger; and Michael Welch! 

 

Quincy Notre Dame Job Opening 
   QND has a part-time cafeteria position open for the 2022-
23 school year. Flexible hours that range between 20-25 
hours each school week. Includes food prep, serving and 
clean up.    Interested candidates should contact QND Prin-
cipal Mark McDowell at mmcdowell@qndhs.org. 
   Quincy Notre Dame High School has the full time position 
open for a Art Teacher / Graphic Design for the 2022-2023 
school year. Candidates should have Illinois certification, 
preferably in Art Education K-12.  To receive full considera-
tion, submit a cover letter, resume, and 2 recommendation 
letters by Wednesday, June 29, 2022 to:  Mark McDowell, 
Principal, 1400 South 11th Street, Quincy, IL 62301, 
mmcdowell@quincynotredame.org. 
 

JULY 2022 USHER SCHEDULE 
Saturday, 5:00 p.m. Mass 

Lead Usher: Kent Lepper   Ushers:  Rick Halter, Jeff        
Mayfield, Jay Smith, John Terstriep 

Sunday, 8:00 a.m. Mass 
Lead Usher: Tom Hellhake   Ushers: Ernie Bain, David 
Busen, Dave Kuhl, George McDonnell 

Sunday, 9:30 a.m. Mass 
Lead Usher:  Eric Entrup   Ushers: Peter Bond, Neal        
Cornwell, Trent Lepper, James Weisenberger  

Sunday, 11:00 a.m. Mass 
Lead Usher:  Tom Deters   Ushers: Andy Deters, Tim       
Haubrich, Scott Larson, Jim Scott 
 

QMG FREE Sports Physicals 
   Tuesday, July 26, 5:30 – 8:30pm. Appt required. 217-222
-6550 x3282 to schedule. No immunizations for 6th and 
9th grade. More info at www.quincymedgroup.com/sports 

 

Advanced Physical Therapy FREE Sports Physicals 
   Advance Physical Therapy will be having their FREE sports 
physicals on June 28th and July 19th from 5:30pm-8:00pm. 
The physicals are for all CYO, QND, QHS and any other 
school sport physical. The only athletes not included are 6th 
and 9th graders due to requirements with immunization. 
The physicals are free, but an appointment must be made 
by calling 217-222-6800. The physicals are located at our 
4800 Maine, Suite 48-100 (Blessing Health Center, first 
floor). 
 

Soup and a Smile 
   The Soup and a Smile ministry has been busy delivering 
soup to over 200 parishioners, staff members, and the chil-
dren at Chaddock. If you know a parishioner who has had 
surgery, lost a loved one, is homebound, or has had a new 
baby, please contact Kathy Schwartz 217-779-2824 or   
Carol Rolves 217-257-5851. We don't want to miss anyone 
who could benefit from some yummy soup and a smile! If 
you would like to support this ministry, donations can be 
made through the church office.  
 

Mass Times While Traveling 
   On vacation and want to find the Mass times for the near-
est church?  The oldest and best place to find Mass Times 
is at MassTimes.org. 
 

 

Say Goodbye to Fr. Pawel! 
   Please join us this weekend, June 25th & 26th, to say good-
bye to Fr.   Pawel before he leaves for his next assignment. 
There will be a reception in the cafeteria after Saturday’s 
5:00pm Mass and after all 3 Masses on Sunday.   

 

Social Concerns Collection 
   Social Concerns will be collecting canned meals (beef stew, 
spaghetti & meatballs), rice & pasta mixes and canned fruit 
next weekend, July 2-3 for the 1st Sunday collection for the 
Ladies of Charity. Containers will be located in the Narthex. 
Thank you in advance!  

 

Totus Tuus is Back!!  
   St. Peter and St. Francis will be sponsoring Totus Tuus 
(Catholic Kids Camp) this summer. It will be held at St. Peter 
this year. Save the date for students going into 7th – 12th grade 
on Sunday, July 24th – Thursday, July 28th (evenings) and stu-
dents going into 1st – 6th grade on Monday, July 25th – Friday, 
July 29th (daytime). Registration forms are in the narthex. 

 

Adoration Chapel Hours That Need Filled 
   With silent adoration, we get to know the Lord.  He is our 
source of hope.  We are looking for Adorers to take an hour in 
the Adoration Chapel.  Please consider taking time in the chap-
el.  We would love to have you join us.  Hours that we have 
open to fill are: 
Wednesday: 2 pm to 3 pm, 4 pm to 5 pm. 
Thursday: Midnight to 1 am, 1 am to 2 am, 2 am to 3 am, 5 am 
to 6 am (on the even months of the year), Noon to 1 pm 
Friday:  3pm to 4pm, 11pm to midnight 
   Thank you for your consideration.  Please call Mary at 217-
653-3127 or call or text Gina W. at 217-257-9966. 
 

Chaddock Donations Through Amazon 
   The Chaddock Outreach Ministry is asking for donations of 
daily personal care supplies (shampoo, soap, toothbrushes) 
and comfort items (pillows, blankets, towels) for our neighbors 
at Chaddock.  If you would like to donate items, please use this 
link to access the Chaddock Amazon Wish List.  Thank you! 
www.bit.ly/Chaddock 
 

St. Anthony Parish Picnic 
   St. Anthony Parish Picnic will be held July 16th at St. Anthony 
Church, 2223 St. Anthony Road, Quincy, beginning with Mass at 
4:00 p.m. and festivities beginning at 5:00 p.m. (No 6:30 p.m. 
Mass on July 16th but there will be a 6:30 p.m. Mass on July 
17th.) Join us in games, food, basket raffles, cornhole tourna-
ment, entertainment, silent auction, the band Hearsay from 
8:30-midnight, and fun for the family!  
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner  ~Jack Terford  
~Natalie Meyer ~Theresa Althoff   ~Steve Hull 
~Rose Hockgraver ~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Mike Creek                  
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Norma Johnson   ~Ted Kemner  
~Judie Mehaffy           ~Jim Steinkamp           ~Amy Seibert  
~Priscilla & Bill Morrison ~Julie Eftink  ~Jo Buckley 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~John & Barb Meyer  ~Billy Smith 
~Ken & Barb Wolf      ~Joan Wilson     ~Anonymous  
~Evelyn Garrett              ~Mark & Diane Zoller  ~JoAnn Schaefer 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

  
                 

 
                THIS WEEK 

Summer Hours 
The school office will be open on 

Wednesdays from 9:00-3:00.  
Please check the bulletin weekly 

for exceptions and updates. 

 
School Office will be closed  

July 5, 6, 12 & 13 

Job Openings  
 

Part Time Para Educator-

Teacher Aide Openings. 
(We are looking for a preschool 
paraeducator as well as a para 

to work with grades 2-5)   

St. Peter School is hiring Para Educa-
tor/Teacher Aides.  Duties include 
working with children, assisting the 
teachers and students. Applicants 
must have experience in working 
with small children. If you are inter-
ested or know of someone who may 
be interested send a resume along 
with 2-3 letters of recommendation 
to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh at 2500 
Maine Street, Quincy, IL 62301 or 
c.venvertloh@cospq.org. 
  

Afternoon Day Care Helpers  
St. Peter school is hiring daycare 

workers to supervise students varying 
from preschool 4’s-8th grade during 

the St. Peter School after school pro-
gram from 2:15-5:30 Monday-

Friday.  Applicants must love chil-
dren and enjoy supervising and 

working closely with them.  Rate of 
pay = minimum wage.  

 If you are interested send a resume 
along with 2-3 letters of recommen-
dation to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh at 

2500 Maine Street, Quincy, IL 62301 
or c.venvertloh@cospq.org.  

 

INTRODUCING OUR NEW PRESCHOOL PARAEDUCATORS 
 
 

            Mrs. Amber Venvertloh 

 

     We have hired Mrs. Amber 
Venvertloh as our 3yr old teacher 
aide/para for the coming 
year.   She was born and raised 
here in Quincy IL.  Her family in-
cludes her husband Jason, and 
her three daughters, Sadie, Geor-
gia & Everly. They attend St. Peter 
Church.    
     Amber has 6 years’ experience 
working with students age 3 years 
old- 2nd grade. She is passionate 
about seeing kids develop a love 

for learning.  She is very excited to be a part of the students very first experi-
ence at school.  She loves helping children learn through play and she is 
ready to do this with Mrs. George!  
 

 

                  Miss CHLOE JONES 
     Miss Chloe Jones will be joining us at the start 
of the 2022-2023 School Year.  She will be one 
of our 4yr old preschool aides.   She was born 
and raised in Quincy.  She graduated from Quincy 
High School in 2017. She comes to us with seven 
years of child care experience and is currently 
taking classes at John Wood Community College 
to become a  
preschool teacher.  
     Miss Jones is passionate about providing a 
welcoming, safe environment for children to learn 
and thrive.  She lives by the quote “ be who you 
need when you were younger.”  She plans to be 
that person for the preschool students.  She is 
very excited to join the St. Peter School staff. 

mailto:c.venvertloh@cospq.org
mailto:c.venvertloh@cospq.org
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Mark Your Calendar 
 
 
 
 

 

Mon. June 27:  

 

Tues. June 28:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

 

Wed. June 29:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Rm 
      

Thurs. June 30:   
    

Fri. July 1:   

 

Sat. July 2:   
 

 

Sun. July 3:   
 

Mon. July 4: Parish Office Closed  
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Fr. Leo’s column continued.. 

 

 Fr. Aaron Kuhn, Pastor of St. Thomas Parish in 
Camp Point, and Holy Family Parish in Mt. Sterling, is 
having a birthday this week.  His family wants to invite 
all of us, former parishioners and friends to join in a 
birthday celebration for him at St. Thomas Hall in 
Camp Point on Thursday, June 30th beginning around 
7:00 p.m.  Come and enjoy ice cream and cake and oth-
er foods to wish Fr. Aaron a happy birthday.  Come and 
visit and enjoy the evening with others.    

 Previously I had announced my intention of 
looking seriously at a new cafeteria and classrooms that 
would be attached to the grades school.  This would 
help in our security for our young people.  But as I look 
at the financial situation in which we find our country, 
needless to say it scares me to proceed.  Right now, I 
will leave it in the hands of God.  

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  Little Johnny was 
left to fix lunch.  When his mother returned with a 
friend, she noticed that Johnny has already strained the 
tea.  The two women then sipped their tea happily while 
having lunch.  “Was it hard finding the tea strainer in 
the kitchen?”, Johnny’s mother asked.  “I couldn’t find 
it Mom, so I used the fly swatter,” he replied.  His 
mother nearly fainted, so Johnny hastily added, “Don’t 
get excited, mom, I used the old one.”   
 

The Senility Prayer:  Grant me the senility to forget the 
people I never liked anyway, the good fortune to run 
into the ones I do, and the eyesight to tell the difference. 
 
 

 

  

Parish in Action 
 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekdays and Weekends 
   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Quincy Catholic Cemetery:  $200.00 
Retired Diocesan Priests:  $252.00 

Other Collections: $5.00 

 

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $505.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 June 19 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $963.25 $47,022.11 

Regular Collections $33,404.20 $1,436,626.14 

Annual School Fund  $7,924.00 $395,610.10 

Holy Days $0.00 $68,709.77 

Totals $42,291.45 $1,947,968.12 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,632,000.00 

Difference $10,291.45 $315,968.12  

Bishop Paprocki to Offer Mass at Tolton’s Grave 
 

   On July 9th, to commemorate 
the 125th anniversary of the 
death of the Venerable Servant of 
God Augustine Tolton, Bishop 
Paprocki will lead a procession 
from St. Peter’s church to Father 
Tolton’s grave in St. Peter ceme-
tery, where he will offer the Holy 
Mass.  
   The procession will begin at 
10:00 a.m. and the Mass will 
begin at 11:00 a.m. at the cemetery. Those unable to take part 
in the roughly mile long procession route may park near the cem-
etery (but not in the cemetery, due to lack of space) for the 
Mass. Chairs and bottled water will be available, but it may be 
good to bring your own. All are welcome to join the procession 
and/or the Mass.  
   To help with planning we ask that you sign up on the sign-up 
sheet in the Narthex to get a rough estimate of how many people 
will attend. 


